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S T .  J O H N  T H E  E V A N G E L I S T  ·  G R E E N F I E L D  

      NEW HEATING UNITS   
 

Mid October is the projected date to begin work on replacing our heating units in 
the school. The estimated cost for the new heating units is $75,000. To date, we 
have collected $21,675.  
 
Please prayerfully consider making a financial donation to defray the cost of this 
needed project. 
 

From the Pastor’s Desk 

From the School Principal’s Desk 

 

Would you pray for a priest each day? “Be close to your priests with your affection and with your 
prayers that they may always be shepherds according to God’s heart.”   ~ Pope Francis 

Once the long Labor Day weekend has passed, we are officially 
back in school and hard at work. Our students will continue to 
tend to our garden, harvesting vegetables up until the first frost, 
when we will all work to “put the garden to bed” for the winter. I 
love to watch our students work so hard together to water and 
weed. My very favorite thing, though, is watching the students eat 
what they have harvested. Recently, one of our school parents 
posted a photo on Facebook. It was a picture of some of our       
primary students eating carrots they harvested from the garden 
after Mass on a Sunday morning. These students are experiencing 

the joy of planting, growing, and harvesting their own food. No ranch dressing needed 
to make these orange masterpieces taste wonderful!   
 

It is our goal to help our students not just thrive academically, but also socially and emotionally. We love this opportunity to get them 
out!  

RAFFLE CALENDARS FOR SALE 
Raffle calendars are available for purchase in the narthex on SCRIP weekends as well as in the parish office during the week. Only $20 
purchases 366 opportunities to win a cash prize! Please consider supporting our school through this easy fundraiser! 
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Grandparents’ Day, September 8, 2019 
GRANDPARENTS’ DAY BLESSING 

 

God of our ancestors, we thank you for our 
children and our children's children.  

 

They are reminders from you about 
 how precious life can be.  

 

We humbly ask for wisdom and patience as                                 
we take pride and wonder in our grandchildren.  

 

Those of us who now pray to you also seek your  
blessing upon these men and women who are our  
grandparents or who act in place of grandparents.  

 

Bless all the children and their parents and  
grandparents with your abundant grace.  

 

We ask all this through the intercession of  
Saints Joachim and Anne, parents of  

the Blessed Virgin Mary, patron saints  
of grandparents, in the power of the Holy Spirit.  Amen. 
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S E P T E M B E R  8 ,  2 0 1 9  ·  T W E N T Y  T H I R D  S U N D A Y  I N  O R D I N A R Y  T I M E  

  BEGINNING OF RELIGIOUS EDUCATION CLASSES   
 

Religious Education classes will begin on Sunday, September 8. The Confirmation and High School program meets 
from 6:00 - 7:30pm in the Hall. The Grades 1 through 8 program meets from 9:00 - 9:55am, also in the Hall for the first 
class. Even though classes will soon be underway, parents are strongly encouraged to register their children for         
Religious Education as soon as possible. Please visit our website at www.stjohns-grfd.org to enroll your children or 
come to the Parish Office to pick up an application. 

St. John the Evangelist Parish Upcoming Events 

Grandparents’ Day Plant Sale: There will be a Mum Plant Sale at our church after all Masses Sept. 7 & 8. Please honor your      
Grandparents or any older friends or relatives by purchasing a hardy mum! Call Pat Herr (414-750-0318) or Teri Erdelt (414-282-7921) 
with any questions. Proceeds go to ERAS - Neighborhood Outreach Program that enables older adults to remain in their homes longer. 

 

Blood Drive: A Blood Drive will be held on Monday, September 16 in the Church Hall. Please contact Diane at 414-327-6780 for 
an appointment between 2:30 - 7:00pm. Walk-ins are welcome. We will have a dual red machine available. A light lunch will be 
served. Please be a life saver! 

 

17th Annual Seminary Dinner: You are cordially invited to join our pastor, Fr. Michael, and other parishioners at the 17th Annu-
al   Seminary Dinner, titled “CALLED,” on Friday, October 4. The dinner will be held at the Wisconsin Center Ballroom in Milwaukee 
and is a wonderful  opportunity to spend a joyful evening with Catholics from all over the Diocese, enjoy a delicious dinner, and support 
the seminary.  Cost per person is $150, a portion of which is tax-deductible. Transportation can be arranged. Please contact Dennis or 
Mary Baumgardner at 414-427-0832 with questions or to RSVP.  Reservations are needed by September 15. 
 

Women’s Retreat: Let God speak to you and revitalize your Spirit, Friday, October 4, through Sunday, October 6 at the Redemp-
torist Retreat Center in Oconomowoc. The theme this year is “The Four Pillars of the Catholic Church.” This dialogue is spelled out in 
the Creed, the Sacraments, Morality and Prayer. The weekend starts at 7:00pm on Friday (check-in starts at 6:00 - 6:30pm) and ends at 
Noon on Sunday. Car pooling is available. For details and to sign up, call Barb at 414-448-7117 or the Retreat Center at 262-567-6900.  

Nearby Parish Events 

Celebrate the Nativity of the Blessed Mother with Roses for Our Lady, Sunday, September 8, 2:00pm, at Saint 
Francis de Sales Seminary in St. Francis. Fr. Luke Strand will preside over this special Holy Hour that will feature an outdoor 
Eucharistic rosary procession, Marian Consecration, and Eucharistic Benediction. A birthday party with cake and beverages 
will follow. Please bring non-perishable food items as a birthday gift for Our Lady. They will be donated to a local food pantry. 
 

Catholics United for the Faith - Milwaukee Chapter: The local chapter of CUF is honoring Archbishop Carlo M. Vigano 
at the 31st Annual Msgr. Popek Award Dinner. The award will be accepted by  John-Henry Westen, co-founder of LifeSiteNews.com. 
The event will be held Saturday, October 19 at the Best Western Plus Milwaukee Airport Conference Center, 5105 S. Howell Avenue. 
The cost is $45 per person if mailed by September 30, and $50 after. For information, call 414-321-9377 or visit cufmilwaukee.org. 

Religious Education 

Austin Rahill 

Liturgical, Acolyte, and Music Ministries 
 

NEW ALTAR SERVER TRAINING 
 

All students in grades 4 - 12 who would like to become an acolyte (altar server) are required to attend a training      
session in Church on Monday, September 16, 6:30 - 7:45pm OR Sunday, September 29, 11:45am - 1:00pm. Training is 
for NEW altar servers only. If your child is interested, you must register with Karen Schulteis at the Parish Office by 
Tuesday, September 10. Email kschulteis@stjohns-grfd.org or call 414-321-1965 (Ext. 125). 
 

ST. JOHN THE EVANGELIST 2019 MUSIC MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES 
 

I would like to offer the following opportunities to anyone in the parish who might be interested in joining our music ministry. I ask 
that you seriously consider joining one of the following groups. You will receive a schedule of rehearsals and Masses at the first          
rehearsal of the season. Please contact me with any questions you may have at the number above.  I look forward to meeting with you! 

Karen Schulteis 

Youth Choir: Rehearsals held Tuesdays from 2:45 - 4:00pm for    
youth in grades 3 - 8. 
 

Adult Choir: Rehearsals held Tuesdays from 7:00 - 9:00pm for 
high school age and up. 
 

Funeral Choir: Rehearsals 1 - 2 times per year. Come and sing 
when your schedule allows. 
 

Cantors: Open to those of high school age and up by audition. 
 

Adult Hand Bell Choir: Rehearsals held Thursdays from 6:00 -
7:30pm. You do not need to know how to read music to join. 
 

Youth Hand Bell Choir: Rehearsals held Thursdays from 2:45-
4:30pm for youth in grades 3-8. You do not need to know how to 
read music to join. 
 

Instrumentalists: Open to high school age and up by audition for 
those who play keyboard, flute, guitar, oboe, cello, violin, trumpet, 
etc. 
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Raffle Calendar Winners  
08/26/2019 Trisha Jambor ............................................. $25 
08/27/2019 Kim Sprengel .............................................. $25 
08/28/2019 Laura Hernandez ....................................... $25 
08/29/2019 Matt Meyer ................................................. $25 
08/30/2019 Alex Schmidbaur ....................................... $25 
08/31/2019 Lois Caswell ............................................... $25 
09/01/2019 Amy Plavulj ................................................. $50 

Weekend of August 31/September 1, 2019                   
 

Stewardship Offering (Envelopes/Electronic) ..$10,499 
Offertory  ......................................................................... $884 
Building Fund .............................................................. $2,072 

 

 

Fiscal Year-to-date Information - July 1, 2019 to September 3, 2019 
 

Goal for Fiscal YTD ................................................. $144,211 
Amount Collected* ................................................. $157,861 
Difference (Deficit)/Surplus+ .......................... +$13,650 

*Includes weekly/monthly/electronic offerings, offertory & holy 
day offerings  

Parish Financial Stewardship Summary: 

Thank you for your generous support. When making decisions in your estate planning,  
please give prayerful consideration to St. John’s Parish. 

Dr. Brant Pitre uses the Hebrew Scriptures and 
Jewish tradition to frame the actions of Jesus at 
the Last Supper, and to provide a fresh look at 
the heart of Catholic   practice, the Eucharist. 
By taking us back to the Jewish roots of our 
faith, Dr. Pitre gives us a powerful lens through 
which to see anew the bread of the presence, the manna, the Last 
Supper, and ultimately the meaning of the Eucharist. 

Pick up a copy of this CD in the Narthex today.  
Suggested donation is $4.00. 

CD OF THE WEEK:  Jesus and the Jewish Roots of the Eucharist 

Parishioner News 

Buy your SCRIP with us and St. John's will receive a percentage 
of your gift card order. Visit our website (www.stjohns-grfd.org), 
click on Shop With Scrip, and download an order form. We order 
on Mondays and have your gift cards ready for pick up no later 
than Thursday each week. SCRIP is available after all Masses this 
weekend and is always available in the Parish Office during      
regular business hours.  

St. John the Evangelist is a Roman Catholic Eucharistic community faithful to the values and traditions of the Church. We 
strive to live our faith every day, to embrace stewardship, and to be nurtured by continuous Christian Formation. 

St. John’s Christian Women Society 
 

Members of St. John’s Christian Women Society will begin their 
new season with a Mass on Thursday, September 12, at 6:30pm in 
Church. Please bring non-perishable food items (no outdated 

food please) for our annual Harvest Craft Fair 
Raffle. Also, your yearly $5.00 dues need to be 
paid at this time. Payment by “CHECK ONLY” 
made payable to St. John’s Christian Women. 
Ladies, please dress in Hawaiian/Floral attire. 
 

All women of the parish are welcome to join us. 

Celebrating St. Peter Claver -   
Missionary to African Slaves 

 

Peter Claver was born in 1580 to 
wealthy parents in Spain but was 
deeply influenced by the missionary 
call. He became a Jesuit Priest and at 
age 30, he set out for Colombia, at 
the time, one of the largest slave  
markets in the New World. Peter 
knew his role was spiritual service. 
Over 10,000 slaves arrived from 
West Africa each year, at least a 
third did not survive the brutal two-
month trip. When a slave ship     
entered the harbor, Peter would rush 
on board with food, water, and a 
human touch. He introduced the 
slaves to Christ and at least 300,000 
souls joined the Church during his 
40 years of ministry. 
 

“We must speak to them with our 
hands by giving, before we try to 
speak to them with our lips.”  
 

— Saint Peter Claver 

Perpetual Adoration Open Hours 
What a wonderful way to spend quality time with our Lord in 
the Blessed Sacrament. There are two openings on Wednesdays,  
11:00am - Noon and 1:00 - 2:00pm. Please call Kay Shomperlen at         
414-763-1250 to volunteer. 

Our Prayer Shawl Ministry now has an 
abundance of yarn, thanks to the generosity 
of those who donated. The container will be 
taken out of the narthex. Prayer Pockets are 
available next to the Prayer Intention book 
in front of church. The purpose is written on 

the container. If you know of anyone in need of a prayer shawl,  
lap blanket, etc., call Gail Peters at 414-541-1316.   
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In Prayer: Twenty Third Ordinary Sunday 

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 9 (Saint Peter Claver, Priest) 
 

 8:00am †Mary Grandelis - Margaret 
 

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 10   
 

 7:30am †Frank Pirc - Family 
 

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 11 
 

 8:00am †Charles & Ruth Cunningham - Kathy  
 

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 12 (The Most Holy Name of Mary) 
 

 7:30am Intention of Rosary Prayer Group  
   - Seminarian Priest Families 
 

FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 13 (Saint John Chrysostom, Bishop) 
 

 8:00am †Tony Soriano - Frank & Barb Rekowski  
 

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 14  (The Exaltation of the Holy Cross) 
 

 8:00am †James Gengler - Aunt 
 

 4:30pm †Jeffrey Leow -  Family   

 

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 15  (24th Sunday in Ordinary Time) 
 

 8:30am †Sylvester & Mary Kempski - The Nowak Family 
  †Evan & Julie Krilcich - Mary King 
  †PO Thomas Newman - Family 
  †Beverly Nakatsuji - Ron & Kathy Neuburg 
  †Frank Pirc - Jos & Josephine Tompa 
 

    10:30am For the Members of St. John’s Parish 

This Week’s Sanctuary and Tabernacle Candles are lit for  
†Charles & Ruth Cunningham. To reserve candles, please visit 
the parish office. The cost is $3 per candle. 

Parish Office                                                                                      414-321-1965 
 

Parish Fax                                                                                          414-321-4407 
 

Website                                                                                        www.stjohns-grfd.org 
 

Pastor                                                           Very Rev. Michael F. Merkt x 105 
                                                                                      mmerkt@stjohns-grfd.org 
 

Deacon                                                          Steven F. Pemper - 414-737-5023 
                                                                                                     spemper@aol.com 
 

Director of Liturgy and Music                                              Karen Schulteis x 125 
                                                                                              kschulteis@stjohns-grfd.org 
 

Director of Administrative Services                                    Denise Kasulke x 107 
                                                                                                 dkasulke@stjohns-grfd.org 
 

Bookkeeper                                                                              George Pitman, Jr. x 106 
                                                                                                  gpitman@stjohns-grfd.org 
 

Parish Secretary                                                                                      Jan Sadlon x 101 
                                                                                                     rectory@stjohns-grfd.org 
 

Religious Education Office                                                          414-321-8922 
 

Director of Religious Education                                                Austin Rahill 
                                                                                                                       arahill@stjohns-grfd.org 
 

School Office                                                                                     414-321-8540 
 

School Fax                                                                                         414-321-4450 
 

School Website                                                                    www.sje.k12.wi.us 
 

Principal                                                                                Mary Laidlaw-Otto 
                                                                                           principal@sje.k12.wi.us 
 

School Secretary                                                                    Mary Jo Kaminski 
                                                                                       mkaminski@sje.k12.wi.us 
 

Parish Hall                                                                                         414-321-5940 
 

Parish Gym                                                                                        414-321-0079 

Parish & School Staff Directory 

This Week at St. John the Evangelist   

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 9 
     8:30am       Rosary Recited after Mass 
     6:30pm       SVdP Committee Meeting - Multi-Purpose Room 
     6:30pm       Finance Council Meeting - Room A 
     6:45pm       Pillar - Hall 
 

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 10 
     8:00am      Rosary Recited after Mass - St. Anthony Devotion 
     1:00pm       Pillar - Room A 
     4:30pm Volleyball Practice - Gym 
     7:00pm Adult Choir Rehearsal - Music Room 
     7:30pm       Knights of Columbus #524 Council Mtg - Hall 
 

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 11 
      8:30am      Rosary Recited after Mass 
      6:30pm      Stewardship Meeting - Room A 
      6:30pm       RCIA & Beyond Meeting - Room B 
 

THURSDAY,  SEPTEMBER 12 
     8:00am       Rosary Recited after Mass 
     2:45pm      Youth Hand Bell Choir Rehearsal - Music Room 
     4:15pm       Youth Hand Bell Choir Parent Meeting - Music Room 
     4:30pm Volleyball Practice - Gym 
     6:30pm      Christian Women Mass & Meeting - Hall 
 

FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 13 
    8:30am Rosary Recited after Mass  
    8:30am        Confessions 
   10:30am       Prayer Shawl Ministry - Room B 
    6:00pm       Cub Scout Pack 534 - Hall 
 

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 14 
   6:00am       St. John’s Men’s Group Meeting - Hall 
   8:30am       Rosary Recited after Mass -  
          Mother of Perpetual Help Devotion 

     8:30am       Confessions 
  Cub Scout Troop 534 Popcorn Sale After Mass  

St. John the Evangelist Parish 

Parish Office Hours: Monday - Thursday:  8:00am to 5:00pm 
   Friday:  8:00am to 12:00pm 
   Closed  Saturdays, Sundays & Holidays 
 

Weekend Masses: Saturday:  4:30pm 
   Sunday:  8:30 & 10:30am 
 

Confessions:  Friday & Saturday:  8:30am 
   First Saturday:  3:30 to 4:00pm 
 

Anointing of the Sick: First Saturday after the 4:30pm Mass 
 

Baptism:  Third Sunday at 11:45am. Please call the  
   parish office  to  schedule. Pre-Baptismal 
   Class is required for parents with the 
   first child.  
 

Marriage:  Contact the parish office at least six  
   months before intended date of marriage. 
 

Rite of Christian  Adults interested in Baptism, Communion,  
Initiation of Adults: and/or Confirmation are asked to contact  
(RCIA)  the Religious Education office. 
 

Parish Membership: Families and single adults (over 18) are  
   asked  to visit the parish office to register. 
 

Perpetual Adoration of Use entrance along the south side of 
the Blessed Sacrament   the church. 
 
 

Sick & Shut-Ins: Call the parish office to arrange for  
   Confession and Communion. 


